Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 23rd November 2015 at Cricket Pavilion, Forres.
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), C Farr (Minutes), N Cameron, G Chappell, K Neill, M Fox, C Blake, L MacAbhuinn
	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Received from H Macquarrie, A Duncan, B Haslam, 
T Cowman.
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting
	

	
	N Cameron proposed and K Neill seconded minutes as accurate.
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous meeting
	

	
	a) N Cameron confirmed that Cricket Scotland have agreed to an extended membership for NoSCA coaches.
b) It was noted that a multi sports facility planned for Fort William had hit funding problems.
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Review of NoSCA Dinner Arrangements
	

	
	a) J Bishop stated that he had received very positive feedback after the event.  All of those at the meeting were able to confirm that they too had received only positive comments.  
G Chappell raised a vote of thanks to J Bishop for his work in organising the event.  Mrs Bishop was thanked for her help on the day too.  All clubs who donated prizes for the raffle were thanked for their generosity.
b) G Chappell provided the meeting with a financial breakdown for the event which showed a deficit of £182.57.  The meeting agreed that this was an acceptable loss for the evening.  L MacAbhuinn stated that in his experience of running events breaking even was quite an achievement so the small loss was within acceptable limits.
c) It was agreed to discuss using another speaker for the 2016 Dinner once the AGM was out of the way.  J Bishop felt that NoSCA should explore the possibility of using the same speaker as the Aberdeenshire Grades which may prove good value.


	

	
	
	

	5.
	Constitution Reform
	

	
	a) J Bishop thanked everyone who turned up for the Workshop and for all of the contributions which had proved so valuable.  The Draft (2) document has been circulated.  Several points had been raised as a result and there was discussion on this.  Some changes will be made and Draft (3) will be circulated once these have been made to the document.
b) C Blake wondered if the Playing Conditions would need to be presented to the AGM along with the proposed Constitution.  It was felt that this would not be necessary as Playing Conditions can be changed/amended at Committee Meetings with the approval of Club Representatives.

c) S Lamb was thanked for his valuable work on the proposed Constitution.
	

	
	
	

	6.
	AGM Preparations
	

	
	a) The AGM will be held on Sunday 7th February 2016.  C Farr will contact Elgin City FC to see if their function room is available.  Further details will be circulated when available.
b) All Executive post holders were asked about their availability for the 2016 season, any vacancies must be notified to the member clubs by 30th November 2015.

c) It was agreed that after the business of the AGM is completed those present should turn their attention to the Playing Conditions which will result in a longer meeting.  This will be an informal discussion to gauge opinions.  J Bishop has prepared a checklist which identifies changes which he feels should be considered, this will be circulated in the near future.
	C Farr to arrange accommodation for meeting

C Farr to check for post holder vacancies and notify member clubs



	
	
	

	7.
	Formation of an Umpires Group/Committee
	

	
	a) G Chappell would like to start an Umpires Group to encourage development and provide support for those who carry out this important function within NoSCA.  He will be approaching M Ross to see if he will Chair the group.  G Chappell also felt that Scorers should be included in the group.
b) N Cameron will provide details early in 2016 on courses which will be available for Umpires and Scorers.
	G Chappell to contact M Ross

	
	
	

	8.
	Junior Development & Coach Education
	

	
	a) 15 candidates have been taking part in the Level 2 Coaching Programme at Gordonstoun.  With only 2 modules left to cover, N Cameron stated how impressed he had been with the work done by the candidates and with the networking and co-operation displayed by participants.  J Bishop asked if a photo opportunity could be made for publicising this success.
b) G Chappell proposed that NoSCA should pay for the first years’ membership of the Cricket Scotland Coaches Association (CSCA) for these candidates and this was agreed by the meeting. This would provide NoSCA with approx. 30 qualified coaches with CSCA membership.  N Cameron will publish a list of qualified and active coaches within NoSCA.
c) N Cameron and J Bishop to meet to finalise costs from the Coaching Programme.

d) Training has been on going throughout the autumn at Development Group and club level.

e) Moray Cricket Association (MCA) held a presentation evening for junior cricketers.  N Cameron had attended and indicated how well attended the evening had been and how much the juniors had enjoyed themselves.
f) N Cameron will publish a programme of courses for Spring/Summer 2016.
	N Cameron to arrange for photograph

N Cameron to publish list

N Cameron to publish Programme of Events



	
	
	

	9.
	AOCB
	

	
	a) J Bishop drew attention to a film which is being shown on Saturday 5th December 2015 at Victoria Hall, Cromarty.  Death of a Gentleman focuses on events in International Cricket and may be of interest to some NoSCA players.
b) G Chappell produced a request from the MCA for assistance with costs of the girls training group.  Sessions are held at Huntly with a good turn out each time.  Many of the girls are ready to move into Reserve cricket and several of them are involved with the Scotland squads.  It was agreed to provide £300 towards the costs of hall hire etc. with a request that MCA produce a press release and highlight the contribution from NoSCA.
c) It was noted that proposals for the 2016 AGM and applications for league membership must be with the NoSCA Secretary by midnight on 27th December 2015.  
	

	
	
	

	10.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	The next meeting will be on Monday 11th January 2016, 7pm at Grant Park, Forres.  (Venue may change is weather too poor)
	


